JULY 23, 2013

Pursuant to adjournment comes now the Starke Cdalmyicil along with the Starke County Board of Cassioners and
meet in Special session at 1:20PM in the Annex imgebom, Knox Indiana and the following proceeginvere held to wit:
Present: Councilmen Dave Pearman, Mitch Semarts 3#us, Freddie Baker, Marvin McLaughlin and Bryzawvender;
Commissioners Kathy Norem and Jennifer Davis.

Absent: Councilman Tony Radkiewicz and Commissidtent Danford.

Commissioner President Norem called the meetirggder at 1:20PM. Commissioner Davis presentedth Boards a pro-
posal received from IU-Health, in preparation tog £nd of the County’s lease of the hospital prtypeBhe advised, 1U-
Health has proposed building a replacement faaiiti an estimated capital outlay of $11.8 milliand an estimated comple-
tion date in 2016. She noted, in the preparatfchis proposal, IU-Health assessed the needseodimmunity as being: lack
of primary care, access to healthcare, obesitydaatubtes, preventive healthcare and wellness, amedgency and ambulatory
services. Commissioner Davis stated IU-Healthpgraposed a new Medical Facility, with four med/shegls, an emergency
room with two short stay beds, and two short stegstin the surgery/endoscopy area of the faciligysketch of the external
building was provided along with a drawing of thaof plan of the facility). She noted 1U-Healthsharoposed the following
development budget: functional building progra®,080 square feet $9,720,000.00; site developn&s#t,$00.00; profes-
sional fees $832,000.00; demolition of currentding $240,000.00; contingency $324,000.00, fortal toudget of
$11,800,000.00.

Commissioner Davis advised the proposal has begmegd by the Hospital Board and will be presented)-Health in Au-
gust. Councilman Mclaughlin inquired about thesgrd lease and the County having to purchase #ieésasack, and Com-
missioner Davis advised they would be purchaseagatath the land. President Norem stated she witkgdo see input

from the public. Following a discussion, Counaiéfident Pearman suggested the County send IUtHe#dtter stating their
disagreement with their proposal, with the lettatisg the County’s suggestions of such a faciliommissioner Davis ad-
vised the County had hired a consulting groupQbker Group who had requested information from lekkth Laporte. [U-
Health had stated they were not going to provi@g itiformation, and the Coker Group pulled outhe& agreement noting
they were not working with a friendly group. Poesit Norem advised this is the only option propaattiis time, and the
only other option would be for them to pack up &ale the area, and the County would have to pamy tior the improve-
ments they had made to the facility, and notedetaee three years remaining on the lease.

Councilman McLaughlin suggested the County makedsibn as to what the County would like to see thed present a
counter offer. Councilman Baker made a motionuharize a letter to be sent to IU Health listihng County’s requests.
Councilman Semans seconded the motion. Commissizangs advised she would draft the letter stathregCounty does not
agree with their proposal. Following a brief dission, the motion was ammended. Councilman Balkelena motion to au-
thorize a letter to be drafted to IU-Health statihg County is requesting a facility with at leagtlve beds, more physicians,
and also a two-three man morque. Councilman Sesesmded the motion and it passed with all ayes.

With there being no further business, CouncilmakdBanade a motion to adjourn the meeting, secobgi€douncilman
Semans. The motion passed with all ayes, and #&timg was adjourned at 2:05PM.

JULY 23, 2013

STARKE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS:

Kathy Norem, President Jennifer Davis

ABSENT
Kent Danford

STARKE COUNTY COUNCIL:

Dave Pearman, President Mitch Semans, Vice daesi
Bryan Cavender Marvin McLaughlin
ABSENT
Freddie Baker Tony Radkiewicz
Robert Sims Katherine Chaffins, Starke Co. Auditor & Board afr@missioners and

County Council Secretary






